Position Statement
One East Midlands would like to confirm and reiterate its position, to all members and stakeholders, in relation to our work in developing the regional BME Policy Forum:

A key strategic objective for One East Midlands is:

‘to provide support to the development of BME voice and policy influence in the region through a BME Policy Forum.’ 
This strategic objective has been supported by the One East Midlands membership, by a wide range of key stakeholder organisations at regional and local level and directly through a growing number of BME and equality focused organisations who wish to be directly involved in the forum as it develops.
The BME Policy Forum will be BME led with an independent Chair and steering group elected from within its membership.

One East Midlands will facilitate meetings where required and provide secretariat services to the forum.  We will work with Forum members to lever resources to the BME sector and will advocate at regional level for the role of the Forum and for the right of the Forum to nominate representatives to key regional bodies.

At all stages the Forum will ensure clear lines of accountability and transparency to enable the building of trust and relationships at regional level.  The Forum is open to any group in the East Midlands with an interest in BME issues.

One EM is working alongside its BME-led member organisations and other organisations with a BME remit to develop the network and policy forum. For further information please see our policy paper on the BME Policy Forum on our website or contact us on:
Rachel Quinn, Chief Executive 0115 934 9530

Hannah Luck, Communications Manager 0115 943 9535

